

703-356-0551

COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA

COUNTY OF FAIRFAX



Fax 703-821-4275 TTY 711 E-mail: dranesville@fairfaxcounty.gov Web site: www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dranesville McLean Governmental Center 1437 Balls Hill Road McLean, VA 22101

JOHN W. FOUST DRANESVILLE DISTRICT SUPERVISOR

December 21, 2016

Bill Canis President Great Falls Citizens Association P.O. Box 27 Great Falls, VA 22066

Dear Bill,

Thank you for sending me your November 18 letter with resolution regarding the Georgetown Pike and Walker Road intersection. I agree that improving the pedestrian facilities at this intersection, by installing crosswalks on the north end across Walker Road and on the east end across Georgetown Pike, and ensuring that the sidewalk along Georgetown Pike is ADA-compliant, would create a valuable connection for the Great Falls community and significantly improve pedestrian safety in the area.

I have included these intersection improvements on a list of unfunded, but priority projects, submitted to the Fairfax County Department of Transportation (FCDOT). At this time, all available transportation project funds are allocated to previous project requests. However, we expect funding to be identified as part of the Fairfax County Six Year Transportation Project Priorities (TPP) on a rolling basis. We do not know how much that will be yet, and projects that are currently included in the TPP (approved in January 2014) which were not fully funded will be considered before new projects.

Concerning the gravel trail that runs from the Great Falls Library to the existing sidewalk at the northeast corner of the intersection, I have obtained \$30,000 to have it paved with asphalt in early 2017. The paving will be completed by the County's Department of Public Works and Environmental Services as a maintenance project.

When the time comes to determine which projects are funded during the TPP update, there will be a significant public outreach campaign to alert Dranesville and County residents of opportunities to participate in the County's project funding process. I hope that you will continue to advocate for this project at that time.

Please feel free to call my office if you have any questions.

Best wishes for a happy and healthy new year.

John Foust Supervisor

Dranesville District

cc: Jane Edmondson, Chief of Staff Jenny Kaplan, Staff Aide